


Sports and Social Ground liaison group meeting 	17/03/2017

Notes

Attendees: 
	Organisation
	Name
	Present / apologies

	Miller Homes
	Rob Collett – Planning Manager
	Apologies

	
	Simon Kelly – Technical Coordinator
	

	
	Peter Finch – Contracts Manager
	

	Alton Town Council
	Cllr Peter Hicks – Ward Councillor
	Apologies

	
	Cllr Graham Hill – Councillor
	

	
	Leah Coney – Town Clerk
	Apologies

	[bookmark: _GoBack]East Hampshire District Council
	Cllr Dean Phillips – Portfolio Holder, Alton
	Apologies

	
	Jon Holmes – Planning Officer 
	

	
	Heather Gee – Senior Development Inspector
	

	
	John Geoghegan – Community Officer
	

	Alton Eastbrooke and Wooteys Residents Group 
	John Field - Chairman
	


	Eggars Residents Group
	Michael Fawcett – Resident
	



1. Introductions
Members of the meeting introduced themselves. 

2. Purpose and format of meetings 
The purpose and format of meetings was reiterated.

3. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a correct record. From the previous actions, the following was discussed:
· Action: Peter Finch to prepare the development timeline
· The Anstey Rd/Anstey Lane junction works would be subject to a further study by HCC, but this was being followed up by Cllr Joy.
· Action: John Geoghegan to follow up regarding the Anstey Rd/Anstey Lane junction works if no update within two weeks.
· Advertising flagpoles may go up on site, some were allowed without planning permission (2 flagpoles for a development of this size)
· Parking would remain off-site, residents were reminded to report any breaches of this to Miller Homes. The Miller Respect hotline is 0800 083 6867
· Action: Peter Finch to check the approach to fencing on the site, particularly the railway line and eastern boundary. 

4. Update on development
The demolition of the existing buildings had now completed, and the topsoil had been stripped. 30% of the on-site drainage had been installed. The main access roads would be in place by the end of April to allow for the arrival of the piling rig on 1st May. 

5. Questions / Concerns from the community
Following questions from the community, the following points were clarified:
· The wheel washing facility would be installed once there is a suitable surface for it to go onto, and once drainage for the facility had been installed.  Currently, site vehicles should be washing their own wheels on egress from the site as water was available on-site.
· Operational hours would be 07:30 – 18:00 on weekdays, 08:00 – 13:00 on Saturdays and no Sunday/bank holiday work. These hours were working hours, and did not include staff arriving on site or getting changed / leaving site. 
· Miller Homes would make every effort to stick to the Construction Management Plan and would be keen to hear of any breaches in order to take action to address them.
· The street names for the site had been decided. 

6. Any other business
Heather Gee would be on maternity leave soon, but Ashton Carruthers would be her maternity cover. 
Action: John Geoghegan to invite Ashton Carruthers to future meetings.

7. Date of next meeting
The next meeting was provisionally booked for Friday 21st April 2017, 10:00 at the Finnimore Pavilion, Alton.  Subject to venue availability.



